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Flat 24 O'Donnell 

Court

Brunswick Centre

WC1N1NZ

08/09/2017  00:12:072017/4645/P SUPC C. Cheung The proposed hours of opening pose a significant threat to the fragile silence that exists at 

present for the surrounding residential properties. Opening and closing times for this 

property, where the entrance is inside the Brunswick Centre, would attract an increased 

footfall at hours where residents are likely to be in a state of rest. The increased footfall, 

may well comprise of gym goers who commute via bike. The chaining of bikes and other 

associated mechanical noises would be very distinct around the proposed times of opening. 

The boxed in nature of the centre reflects noise towards the flats above, and at a time 

where normal ambient environmental noise is at a minimal, any noise disturbances would 

be pronounced. Therefore opening times should be limited to a more suitable hour to 

preserve what little sanctity remains at present, if any. An opening time of no earlier than 

8AM should be considered for every day of the week. A closing time of no later than 8PM 

Monday to Friday should be considered to ensure that customers have good time to vacate 

the area and the staff are able to do the same therefore reducing the environmental impact 

to residents from a noise point of view. Proposed closing times for Saturday and Sunday 

are acceptable.

The addition of a juice bar is not needed given the proliferation of healthy eating and other 

food premises within the centre at present. Such an addition, may eventually lead to 

external furniture, given the constant noise pollution from other premises that are a 

disturbance to myself and other residents I have spoken to, this would only lead to more 

issues.
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